
 

 
 

School Council Minutes 2024-2025 
Date: 02.10.24 

Present: 

Owl Swift  Kingfisher Sparrow  Eagle Starling 

Osprey Mallard Kestrel Hawk 

Woodpecker  Swan  

 Item Discussion Action 

1 Folders     Folders are complete with agenda, minutes and class council agendas 
 

SC to continue to 
check folders are up 
to date 

2 
 

Feedback 
from 
class 

council   
 

 

What do you like most about the dinner hall? 

Year 3: You can chat with your friends, eat yummy food, tasty desserts and clean tables. 
Year 4: The layout of the tables means we can talk to friends easily and at Christmas time, we like when 
we have Christmas crackers 
Year 5: When we have events which means special food and that we can sit next to our friends.  
Year 6: The tables are large so many people can sit on them. The adults who work in the lunch-hall are 
very nice, and so are the lunchtime monitors as they make us laugh. The new chefs are also asking us 
what we want and always say, ‘have a nice day.’  
 
How do we show good manners in the dinner hall? 

Year 3: By not speaking loudly, putting your hands up to stand up (so the room doesn’t get crowded with 
people walking).  
Year 4: Saying please and thank you when getting your food.  
Year 5: Don’t purposefully drop food on the floor – if you drop it, either tell an adult or clean it up yourself. 
Always helping each other if we notice someone needs something. 
Year 6: When lunchtime helpers arrive, people should be kind. People should be kind to everyone in the 
dinner hall. We shouldn’t scream and we should all help clean up. 
 
How can you help each other in the dinner hall? 

Year 3: If someone slips, you can help them up. You can also help students who need water. If someone 
has forgotten their dessert, you can bring them one.  
Year 4: You can save spots for your friends so everyone has somewhere to sit.  
Year 5: Inviting people you see sitting alone to sit with you. You can also help the teachers by not being 
silly by shouting, not listening, etc. People might also get migraines easily if it’s too loud so you should 
make sure you use indoor voices. 
Year 6: If someone is injured in the dinner hall, you can help them by calling a teacher to check up on 
them. We can help each other by letting someone go in front of us in case they’re in a rush, for choir. When 
someone needs a tissue, you can also get it for them. 
 
How can we ensure our dinner hall is a welcoming place to eat? 

Year 3: If someone makes a mess, you can ask a teacher to help. You can also be quiet in the lunch hall 
so that people aren’t distracted when eating. You should also walk sensibly so you don’t accidentally slip or 
knock into someone. 
Year 4: You can make the hall a good place by scraping your tray properly so when the cleaner’s come, 
they are not doing it for you. You should also try not to spill food on your tray so there’s less mess. 
Year 5: To make sure it’s clean and tidy by paying attention to what you’re doing so you don’t drop food. Be 
extra careful so you’re not running as the younger students aren’t always looking so if you bump into them, 
you can both get hurt.  
Year 6: We shouldn’t throw food on the floor if you don’t like it. You should just eat a bit more before you 
scrape it away. You also shouldn’t see a spill or a mess and do nothing about it – instead you should tell an 
adult to help you.  

3 Cross 
site 
meetings  

TBC  

4 AOB Learning how to play football in PE, potentially a cross-site tournament 
A mascot for Nourish so it’ll appeal to the younger students 
Have more jobs for pupil voice, such as a teacher’s helper (e.g. to help with 
printing) 
Pay rises for the cleaners because they work very hard 
Democracy week and elections 

Ms Hinde 
Ms Grover 

6 Future 
agenda 
items  

Wet play 
Playground behaviours 
 

 

 


